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On the whole this has been a successful year with increased participation in the 2009 British Championships at Torquay, the County Championships and the National Schools Championships.  The British Championships were organised in very difficult circumstances; in January Manuel Weeks was appointed to run the event. However, he was unable to continue in post and resigned in May.  Stewart Reuben then resumed responsibility for the event but then fell ill in June (fortunately he has since recovered).  In a reversal of last year, David Welch stepped into the breach, operating jointly with Alex MacFarlane and ensured that the Championships ran smoothly - my thanks to both of them.  Also in the last year, the revised grades were finalised and will now be used in competition; additionally junior selection tournaments and a new junior coaching scheme (funded from the John Robinson Trust) were introduced   Last, and by no means least, this year saw the establishment of the National Chess Library at the University Centre Hastings. This is the third largest public chess library in the world.  Thanks are due to Cynthia Gurney for her work in making this happen.

In the next year we need to continue to deliver the core activities, deliver the Chess for Schools project and develop new initiatives funded by BingoLotto.  There are a number of key unfilled posts and the lack of a full ECF team will hinder the ECF in trying to achieve its goals, in particular:

· A year ago Robert Richmond chose not to seek re-election as Finance Director, but agreed to stand on in an acting capacity for a further six months.  Since then we have not had a Finance Director although Robert has provided valuable assistance with the preparation of accounts, I am extremely grateful for Robert’s help but we must now find a replacement as a matter of urgency.  

· As mentioned in the Chess for Schools report, there is a need for an officer to take the project forward.  If the ECF fails to make a success of Chess for Schools and gets more chess played in schools it is doomed to inevitable decline.  

· There have been a number of difficulties with developing the new ECF website/IT.   We again lack a Manager of IT to provide technical advice and this has hampered progress.  I am especially grateful to Dave Thomas, who has been providing advice and assistance.  However, he cannot be expected to devote the time needed given his work on grading and at local level.  

Finally my thanks to my fellow directors (in particular to Peter Wilson who is standing down after three years as Marketing Director) and officers of the Federation for their work and support.  I would especially like to thank the Office staff for their continued support and tolerance in difficult times.  I would like to take the opportunity to acknowledge the work of Sophie Hare in the Office over the last seven years. In recent years, we have increasingly relied on her for many aspects and, in particular, the website.  Unfortunately, the world of Table Tennis has lured her away with an offer and career prospects that the ECF could not match.  Her replacement, Andrew Walker, has a lot to live up to!
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